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As I sit typing this letter, dressed in an 
Elf jumper and Santa hat, with a 
Quidditch costume in a bag on one 
side of me and a bag full of food for 
our local food bank on the other ï it 
reminds me of how diverse and 
extremely enriching school life can be! 
I have been so impressed this term 
with the enthusiasm, motivation and 
generosity of our 6th Form Leadership 

team who are not only the driving force behind todayôs 
events but also so many other events and óinter Houseô 
competitions which have taken place over the past 
weeks. They are an absolute credit to the school and 
epitomise the huge potential which lies within all our 
young people when provided with the right opportunities 
in which to thrive. Thank you for all your hard work! 

This term has seen us focus and embed our three core 
values óPrepared, Engaged, Respectfulô around the 
school and in everything that we do. As staff we have 
challenged ourselves as well as the students to óliveô 
these values which are now also referenced in our 
newly designed interim reports which all our students 
will be receiving this week. I feel very proud to 
showcase the school to visitors and frequently receive 
feedback which recognises how polite and friendly our 
students are and how calm the school feels.  

As we look ahead to a new year and a fresh start, I 
would like to encourage all our students to focus upon 
one of these values in particular and challenge 
themselves a little further. Some suggestions for an 
area of focus  might be on punctuality (arriving to 
school on time), ensuring you have the right equipment 
for lessons, getting involved more in school life and 
joining a club/enrichment activity, answering more 
questions in class,  respecting the school environment 
(ensuring you tidy up after yourself in classrooms or in 
the canteen). One small change can make a real 
difference, not just to yourself but to others as well! 

3ÉÔÅ ÕÐÄÁÔÅȡ 

Hopefully if you have been near school in the last 
couple of weeks, you will have seen some significant 
progress now with the CIS build. (CIS will be re-named 
from January and will become known as Chester 
International School). We are now all hoping for a 
completion date around March time with the opportunity 
for us to re-open our downstairs corridor and move into 
our new canteen around this time as well. I think weôll 
all be grateful when our óshort-cutô is restored and 
circulation becomes more fluid again around our site. 
Our much needed roof replacement works will also be 
continuing until February/March time. 

Finally, I would just like to take this opportunity to wish 
you all a lovely festive break 
and a very happy new year!  

7%,#/-% 

Miss Watterson 
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This is the first time we have entered   

        this higher stage of the UK Maths  

        Challenge.  

       The results were amazing, next year   

       we're aiming for gold. 

Ms Astill, Numeracy Specialist 

On Tuesday 6th November, ten of our A-level 
Maths students participated in the UK Maths 
Senior Challenge, along with over 800,000 other 
students across the UK. This long-running, 
national competition is exceptionally challenging 
and the best performers are usually from 
independent or grammar schools. 

This is the first time that Queenôs Park High 
School have entered this competition, so we did 
not quite know what to expect! 

When the results came through, we were 
absolutely thrilled at how well the students had 
performed, being amongst the highest achievers 
and placed in the top 20% of the country! 

Congratulations to Liv Halewood for winning 
óBest in Schoolô. She did amazingly well and 
achieved a silver certificate with only two marks 
short of gold!  Shukrie Kemal was also awarded 
a silver certificate. with bronze certificates 
awarded to Harvey Jones, Tom Francis, Dan 
Kefford and Filip Fidler.  
Mr Johnson also sat the paper at the same time 
as the students and had tremendous difficulty 
completing the test! It was suggested that both 
Liv and Shukrie beat his score, but this report 
cannot be substantiated as we go to press!  

Well done to everyone who took part. 
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On Thursday 29th November, we were delighted to 
welcome Gyles Brandreth to Queenôs Park High 
School to officially open the recently transformed 
library learning space. Gyles delighted the audience 
with his passion and enthusiasm for the written word, 
leaving the audience inspired to explore language 
and rise above the power of the emoji!  

The project began over twelve months ago thanks to 
the inspiration and support from Hannah Wehbeh 
Interior Design, the designer behind the beautiful, 
innovative interior design of Storyhouse in Chester. 
Hannah met with Headteacher, Lyndsay Watterson, 
following the schoolôs Open Evening. Hannah 
expressed the desire to work with students from the 
school to produce a more creative and inspiring 
learning space within the library for the benefit of the 
students. 

Hannah met with our óBook Loving Tuesdaysô 
enrichment students and, between them, they 
explored ideas, themes, colours and textures which 
Hannah then took away and turned into a reality with 
the support of some of her key suppliers. 

 

 

 

The official opening gave 
Headteacher, Lyndsay Watterson the opportunity to 
thank Hannah for her creative skills and her 
generosity in terms of her time in particular. Lyndsay 
also went on to thank the Schoolôs Parent Teacher 
Association (PTA) for their outstanding support of the 
school through their fundraising, which enables such 
projects as this to take place, as well as 
acknowledging the support given to the school by 
their Academy Trust, The Learning Trust.   

In his entertaining speech Gyles unveiled a plaque to 
mark the opening of the library before chatting to 
students, staff and invited guests. 

I have been coming to Queenôs Park High 

School, off and on for nearly forty years, so I 

have seen some of the story of this school, its ups 

and its downs, and it is wonderful to arrive at a 

time when clearly it should be called Queenôs Park 

óRiding Highô School, with this library epitomising 

the great things that are going on at the school. 

Gyles Brandreth, Writer & Broadcaster 

     I have loved working 

with the students and staff 

at QPHS. Together I think 

we have created a new 

and inspiring space where 

students can discover, be 

inspired and find a quiet 

place when needed. 

 Hannah Wehbeh, 
Interirior Designer  

     Our library learning space is 

now a unique, creative space 

which no longer has the feel of 

a óschool libraryô. As a school, 

we are very lucky to have such 

positive support from both 

within and outside of our 

community, enabling us to 

always seek to better 

ourselves for the benefit of our 

students. 

Miss Watterson, Headteacher 



 

This term has seen a huge increase 
in the number of Key Stage 3 
students attending STEM Club.  

Since September, students have been completing fun and 
challenging investigations, such as creating the best 
bouncy custard ball, making polymer worms and studying 
the effect of temperature on the structure of chocolate! 
More recently, students have designed their own practical 
test to discover the best insulating material. These 
experiments have helped to develop studentsô investigative 
skills, vital for their science studies. 

STEM Club meet every Thursday from 3-4pm. If anyone is 
interested in joining please speak to Miss Sutton.  

     I really enjoy 

STEM club as we are 

able to work on 

different projects and 

practicals we do not 

do in lesson times. 

This allows me to test 

and extend my 

knowledge of 

science. 

Hannah Jones, Year 8 
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Last week QPHS 
students took part 
in a programming 
experiment óout of 
this worldô, with the 
help of the 
European Space 

Agency (ESA) and 
Astropi. Students worked hard during their 
coding club enrichment session to design a 
Python program which they óbeamed upô to 
the International Space Station (ISS). 
Astronauts aboard the space station then ran 
the code that is designed to take temperature 
readings from inside the station and display 
messages from students. We look forward to 
hearing back from the ESA in the new year-
they will let us know exactly where the ISS 
was when the experiment ran. 

Coding Club starts again in January every 
Tuesday after school and is open to all Year 
7 & 8 students. Please ask at the TALS office 
for more information. 
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Year 7, 8 and 9 students on the Academic Excellence 
Programme participated in an after school fractals 
workshop with Mr Johnson. 

They were introduced to the idea of a fractal as a 
repeating mathematical pattern that continues to infinity 
and worked in groups to draw part of a huge Koch 
snowflake. 

Students then worked individually on a pop-up fractal 
Christmas card, before having their minds blown when 
they were introduced to the Mandelbrot set. 
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QPHS was buzzing with a flurry of multi-coloured jumpers on 
Thursday 29th and Friday 30th November as we welcomed 
over 300 Year 5 children for the first of our Curriculum 
Challenge Days. The children, from ten primary schools across 
Chester, were eager to experience a taste of high school life 
and rise to challenge of the learning opportunities that lie 
ahead. Based on the theme óThe Digital Ageô, children worked 
in mixed school groups to take part in three curriculum based 
workshops. They were also joined by some familiar faces (our 
Year 7 and 8 students!), who were fantastic ambassadors 
throughout the days, helping to support and mentor their 
younger peers.   

Within English, Year 5 investigated ófake newsô. They were 
challenged to identify fake news during a news quiz then 
become fake news detectives when analysing a fake news 
article. The children looked at spelling, punctuation and 
grammar and how these could be giveaways of ófakeô content.  
Finally, the children worked in pairs to create a script for a live 
news report, which they then presented to the class. 

In visual art, children looked at artist Damien Hirstôs butterfly 
series and how the kaleidoscope creates a magical world of 
colours and patterns. During the workshop, children mastered 
the basic techniques - tools and processes in Adobe 
Photoshop -  to create rhythmic patterns to produce some 
stunning digital kaleidoscope images.  

In maths, children were taken on a journey of discovery as they 
explored counting through the ages from óabacus to Appleô. 
They were given the opportunity to build and use an abacus, 
read and write Egyptian hieroglyphics and understand the 
workings of binary code; the language of computers. They also 
had the chance to create some binary monsters of their own 
using a grid to create a pattern that could be converted into 
binary code.   Some of the children presented their 
understanding of counting through the ages back to all 300 
children in the hall at the end of the day - a very brave thing to 
do! 

 

All the children engaged with the different sessions and showed real 

commitment and enthusiasm throughout the day to achieve some 

fantastic outcomes. They were well supported by their peers from QPHS 

and of course staff from their own schools.  A big thank you to the English, 

maths and art teams for their work in planning and delivering such exciting 

and engaging workshops. I look forward to welcoming the children and 

staff back to QPHS in the summer term for our second challenge day. 

Mrs Scanlon, Assistant Headteacher & Transition Lead 


